MINUTES of  the  2017 Annual General Meeting of MID ESSEX CASUALS 

Held on Wednesday October 4th  , in the ‘Railway’ PH, Witham  at 8:00pm.

In Attendance: Ian Foskew, David Game, Kevin Payne,  Sylvia Game, Diana Pettifer, Lorna Pettifer, Katy Rehal, John Pettifer. Paul Scrivener, Julie Binstead, David Spain, Cliff Weatherup, Denis Mole, Wendy Smalley.

Reports from committee members:

Membership Secretary Sylvia Game: Membership was  111 adults,  71 1st claim, 40 2nd claim. An increase of 16 new members. EA registration is required for Road Races, and all National, Regional and County championship events but not for Trail races. 

Treasurer David Game:  We made a small loss of £624 this year, our balance is still adequate for our needs. 

Our membership fees pay for the core activities of the club: Club Affiliations, membership expenses (including maintaining our website), membership and participation in our 3 local cross country leagues (this was the prime reason for the formation of the club) and holding the AGM (this is a requirement of England Athletics to ensure that we are a democratically run club) leaving a small surplus of £173

All our other activities are funded by the income from our trail races. Club Kit is not subsidised but does require a float as we have to buy minimum quantities which may take some time to sell. The christmas meal is charged at cost to members thus allowing them to bring family members. For ease of accounting kit and meal costs may be adjusted to the nearest £1.  Charity donations were made to Essex air ambulance, The museum of power, Multiple Sclerosis International Federation, suffolk wildlife trust, St Marys church nayland, hatfield peverel scouts, Age UK, RNIB, SOS childrens Villages  These are chosen by our trail race organisers, so thanks are due to  Kevin, Claire and John, John and Sue, and Dave. We purchased first aid kits and shelters for use at checkpoints.

Balance
as at 31/08/2016
2452.71


Loss to 01/09/2017
 -624.65

Balance as at 01/09/2017
1828.06

Core Activities




Other Activities

Membership

 1010.59


Race Income

 6752.50

Membership costs
  -215.59


Race Costs

-2793.65

Club Affiliations

  -164.00


Relays


  -300.00

CC League costs

  -457.48


Kit


  -514.02

SUB TOTAL 1

   173.52

 
Xmas meal

  -124.50







Charity Donations
-3818.50







SUB TOTAL 2

  -798.17
David proposed that we should keep the club membership subscription fee at £10.
Championship Secretary Paul Scrivener: 

Our trail championship has been entered by 92 members and our cross country by 47 members, 30 in the Mid essex league, 25 in the 53-12 league and  20 in the essex league, an increased participation in all areas. Our trails championship scoring system appears to be working fairly following last years amendments. 
Trails: David reported that MEC had promoted 19 trail events this year, Dave, Claire and John, John and Sue were organisers. We had a total entry of approx 1500 runners (ave 75 per race) and made a profit of approx £2 per runner per event.
Kit Secretary Kevin Payne: The new technical T-shirts and vests have been very well received and look very smart. Prices on older designs have been reduced and kit will be post free in future but may subject to a contribution on large or small orders.
Essex Way Manager Lorna Pettifer: We had 4 teams in the Essex way relay, vets were 3rd and 6th , ladies were 9th, and the open team were 17st. In their respective categories. We also had our fist ever stage winner in Charlie Harpur.

Saltmarsh Relay Manager Katy Rehal: Excellent results last year, our open relay team was 1st and our “Elders” team was 6th (total age of the 3 runners was 195!). We have 2 relay teams again this year.

Election of committee.
John Pettifer continues as Chairman, David Game will continue as treasurer, the post of Secretary is vacant.

Sylvia Game will continue as Membership Secretary, Ian Foskew will remain in charge of our Mid Essex League XC event,  Kevin Payne continues to be Club Kit secretary, Katy Rehal will continue with looking after the Saltmarsh Relay and will also help out with XC league management and has taken on the organisation of our xmas meal, Lorna Pettifer will continue with the Essex Way  Relay and will also help out with  XC League management, Paul Scrivener will continue to look after the Trail and  XC championship tables. We would like more members to join the committee and take on some of the tasks of running the club.
Any Other Business: agreement was reached on the following points:
1: Trail points will be awarded to members who man checkpoints in trail events.

2: Members wishing to run in our own mid essex league XC in rivenhall should provide a marshall.
3: Paul Scrivener will investigate updating our website.

4 Denis Mole is prepared to organise a team to enter the green belt relay (a 220ml off road circuit of London).

5 We invite members to suggest other off road relays which could attract subsidised entries. 

6 We would also like to invite members to advertise any regular run if they would like some company.
The meeting closed at 10pm
